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October 31, 2019 

 

Wincott Park Stormwater Management Pond 
Sediment Removal and Maintenance 

 

 

Start Date: Fall 2019 
Expected Completion Date: Winter 2020 

 

The Wincott Park Stormwater Management Pond (SWMP) is a large facility located south of Dixon 
Road, west of Islington Avenue that collects stormwater runoff to reduce localized flooding. It also 
allows sediment runoff to settle at the bottom of the pond, which enhances ecological conditions and 
improves water quality prior to entering the local watercourse. 
 
To help ensure the pond is working as originally designed, the City will be working with Toronto and 
Region Conservation Authority (TRCA) to remove sediment and conduct maintenance on the pond 
this winter. Prior to starting the maintenance work, the TRCA will begin to gradually lower the water 
levels, which will allow for wildlife to relocate on their own. 
 
A follow-up Construction Notice with the work details will be distributed to the neighbourhood and 
posted at the worksite.  
 
A map of the work area can be found on page 2 of this notice.    
 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about the work, please contact us and quote Contract 19TW-CTS-10CWD. 

 

Project Manager Jennifer Spezza, Toronto Water, 416-338-3862, 
jennifer.spezza@toronto.ca 

Clifton Coppolino, TRCA, 416-661-6600 ext.5772, 
clifton.coppolino@trca.ca 

General inquiries 311 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889   

(7 Days a week, 8 a.m. – 5 p.m., closed holidays) 

Website toronto.ca/improvements/ward2.htm 
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